Dear Chair and Members of the House Committee on Housing

| am the chairperson of Housing First Umpqua (HFU), which is a grassroots volunteer advocacy organization in Douglas County. |
am writing to you to ask you to support HB 3124 in order to at least provide people living rough outside more time to allow them to
move when a local jurisdiction decides they must. Simply because there is really no justification, with few exceptions, for only
providing 24 hours notice before making someone pack up what they have and leave when they are homeless. In Douglas County,
it does not even provide them sufficient opportunity to access any help.

Thank you for your time and consideration,



